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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 29th April 2015 at Puncheston School at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-  Dr Peter Lilley (Chairman), Mr Dewi Lewis, Mrs Anne Thomas, Mrs Alison Evans, Councillor Bob Kilmister, Pembs County Council and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr Wyn Williams.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 25th March 2015 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) MISSING DIRECTIONAL SIGN. The missing directional sign for Letterston at the junction near Finger has not yet been re-erected despite an email received on Monday from the Signage Department, Pembs County Council stating that the sign would be re-erected shortly.
(b) REFORMING LOCAL GOVERNMENT. The Clerk read out the letter he had sent to the Welsh Government on 22nd April 2015. An acknowledgement had been received.
(c) PLANNING AID WALES. The Clerk had attended the workshop at County Hall on Monday 30th March. He reported that the workshop had been beneficial.

(d) BROKEN FOOTBRIDGE. Dewi Lewis reported that the footbridge at the start of Public Footpath 78/7 where it meets Bridleway 78/6 has now collapsed. The Clerk to report this to Mr Sean Tilling, Public Rights of Way Officer, Pembs County Council and to suggest that warning signs should be erected at both ends of Public Footpath 78/7.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) FLY TIPPING. On 22nd April, Alison Evans had reported to the Clerk that a washing machine had been dumped at the Pembs County Council road chippings storage area on the Little Newcastle to Trecwn Road. Also that the numerous items fly-tipped in the lane between Hotwells and Llysydefaid, reported at the March meeting were still there. The Clerk had reported this to the Service Line on the same day. The washing machine has since been removed but not the numerous items from the lane. Councillor Kilmister explained that Pembs County Council would regard this lane as private land and advised that the landowner should take the items to a civic amenity site with photographic evidence that the items had been fly-tipped in order to avoid the payment of any charges.
(b) JAPANESE KNOTWEED. Mrs Alison Evans reported that Japanese Knotweed was again growing near Lower Hall, near the top of Essex Hill and on the Little Newcastle to Trecwn Road. It was agreed that the Clerk should examine other sites where knotweed was known to grow and then report all sites to Pembs County Council for spraying.
5. Planning.
(a) Pembs CC 15/0051/PA. Planning application for the Erection of Rural Enterprise Workers Dwelling at Tymeini, Tufton. Members supported the application.
6.Annual Accounts 2014/15 and Annual Audit.
(a) The Annual Accounts for 2014/15 had been prepared. The balance brought forward from 2013/14 was £1,710.76, Precept received £2,000.00, Wayleaves payment £195.23, redistribution of reserves from Wales Audit office £30.00, BT Payphones cheque written off £1.00, total receipts being £3,936.99. Payments had included Clerk’s salary for twelve months £1,342.50, Clerk’s expenses for twelve months £32.20, Section 137 Donations £331.72, insurance £394.41, audit fee £96.00, hire of rooms £100.00 and other payments totalling£116 36. Total payments being £2,413.19. The balance carried forward to 
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2015/16 being £1,523.80, which agreed with the Community Account bank statement. The Chairman and Clerk signed the Accounts. The Clerk explained that two cheques remained unpresented so a bank reconciliation had been prepared.

(b) The audit date has been set at 23rd June 2015 with the records being made available to the electors from 26th May to 22nd June 2015.

(c) The Annual Governance Statement was discussed and completed

(d) The Statement of Accounts had been completed to correspond with the Annual Accounts report and was approved. Section 3 on page 4 of the Annual Return was then signed by the Clerk and Chairman.

(e) It was agreed that Mrs Sharon Wormleighton be asked to act as the internal auditor

7. Risk Assessment.
Members agreed that there was adequate insurance cover, with Fidelity Guarantee cover of up to £25,000. There must be two signatories to every cheque with the cheque stubs being initialled by the signatories. The Clerk does not sign cheques. The Internal Auditor is completely independent of the Community Council.

8. Applications for Financial Assistance.
All the requests received during the last twelve months for financial assistance as per Section 137 of the Local Government Act 1972 were considered, a total of nine requests. It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed to make donations as follows, Cylch Meithrin Casmael £60.00, Wales Air Ambulance £60.00, Cruse Bereavement Care £30.00 and Shelter Cymru £30.00.
9. Correspondence.
(a) PRECEPT. Remittance advice received from Pembs County Council confirming that the first instalment of precept of £734.00 had been paid into the Council’s bank account via BACS.

(b) BACS Remittance Advice from HMRC of VAT Repayment of £16.37
(c) Update on Secondary Re-organisation – 21st Century Schools received from Pembs County Council.

(d) Three emails from Michelle Bateman, ‘Your Child, Your Say’ regarding 21st Century Schools. It was agreed that the Clerk should forward these emails to members.
(e) Invitation to attend the launch of ‘Refreshing North Pembrokeshire’ on 4th May 2015.

(f) PEMBROKESHIRE COAST NATIONAL PARK AUTHORITY. Updates on Local Development Plan Land Allocations and larger development sites in the National Park.

(g) OMBUDSMAN. Notification of the issue of Revised Guidance on the Code of Conduct.

(h) ONE VOICE WALES (OVW). It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Anne Thomas and agreed to renew our membership of OVW on payment of £69.00. John Griffiths reported that he had attended the Pembrokeshire Area Committee at County Hall on 21st April 2015. There were no motions for debate at the OVW AGM on 3rd October 2015
(i) The following were received for information:-

(i) Hywel Dda University Health Board. Various notices for display in the Notice Boards.
(ii) PLANED. 2015 Festivals & Events Guide. Community Halls meeting 14th May 2015.
(iii) OVW Y Llais/The Voice.
10. Any Other Business.
There was no item of any other business.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.10 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 27th May 2015 at 8.0 p m at Puncheston School.
